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Dear Mr. Hartung: P o
Construction Notice

Bay Shore-Jeep No. 2 - 138 KV Transmission Line Relocation
For Tiffin Avenue Bridge - OPSB Case No. 0022%-EL-BNR

American Transmission Systems, Inc., a wholly owned subsidiary of FirstEnergy
Corp., is proposing to relocate a 0.15 mile section of the Bay Shore-Jeep No. 2 138 kV

Transmission Line to facilitate the Ohio Department of Transportation’s construction of the
Tiffin Avenue Bridge. The project involves installing one new steel pole, raising the
conductors and removing an existing steel lattice tower. The centerline of the transmission
line will be slightly modified as a part of this project. No additional right-of-way is required.

The project is located in the City of Toledo in Lucas County, Ohio. The project is located

approximately 1,500 feet east of the intersection to Tiffin Avenue and Millard Avenue.

In accordance with the provisions of Ohio Administrative Code (OAC) Rule 4906-1-
01, this project falls within the Ohio Power Siting Board’s (“OPSB™) requirements for a
Construction Notice. In compliance with OAC 4906-5-03(B) we have prepared and filed the
attached Construction Notice with the OPSB for its review and approval. OAC 4906-15-

09(B) requires us o notify you about the project and provide you with a copy of the
Construction Notice. As provided in OAC 4906-5-03(B)(3), construction of the project may
begin on the planned date of commencement of construction provided in the construction
notice, unless notified by the OPSB that the project does not qualify as a construction notice.

In accordance with OAC 4906-1-03, we have also filed the enclosed Motion to Waive the
Sixty Day filing requirement of OAC 4906-3-03(B)(1).

I’ll be glad to answer any question concerning this matter. You can contact me at
(330) 384-5225, or Ted Krauss at (330) 761-4268.

Very truly yours,
Thomas C. Burgess, Manager
attachment
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